
Minutes of  

Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 

5:00 PM March 22, 2016 

At Cook Memorial Library 

 

Members Present: Mark Albee, John Roberts, and John Wheeler  

Also present: Carl Behr, David Bowles, David Haskell, Bryan Cutter and Sheldon Perry 

  

1) The Trustees met with the representatives from the Veterans’ Committee and the Wonalancet Outdoor Club 

to discuss the use of the Veterans Monument triangle for Christmas trees: 

a) Brian mentioned that the Town Meeting a number of years ago had debated and decided the triangle 

should be used for the Town memorial Christmas tree in place of the Brett tree on the UU property. 

b) Approval was voted to authorize the WODC to continue placing a yearly Christmas tree.  

c) There will be a work session Sunday April 3 at 2 PM to install a section of 8” pipe with cap in the grass 

area where the tree has been located, to provide a permanent receptacle for the base of a tree.  WODC 

will also work on obtaining and placing anchors to which support wires may be placed to help steady the 

tree.  All work to be done being aware of where the irrigation pipes are located. 

d) Voted: The Blue Star Veterans Mothers may also place yearly, a decorated Christmas tree, no taller than 

8’, in the SE corner area of the triangle (with due consideration given to traffic site lines).  

2) The minutes of 1/12/16 meeting were approved. 

3) A deed to Amy Dall for plot A-28 at the Wonalancet Cemetery was signed.  Burial of Gary Dall’s ashes is 

scheduled for April 9. 

4) John reported he was working on updating the larger cemetery maps and discovered the large Coville West 

map does not have row 3a on it in contrast to the smaller maps which Paul King prepared.  John will contact 

Paul to determine what happened to the larger map and also check up on the monuments for the cremation 

plots at Chocorua, the Wonalancet lot line adjustment, and the ownership and monumentation of the Pease 

Cemetery. 

5) We will meet at 4 PM, March 30 to place corner markers for 2 plots and review the Clark plot location. 

6) Mark will contact the cemetery contractors to make sure they are ready for the growing season.  He will also 

make some calls to see if somebody would be willing to make structures for installation at the main 

cemeteries to hold the rules and regulations.  

7) The next regular meeting will be April 26 at 5:30 PM at Cook Library. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John B. Wheeler        Cemetery minutes 032216 

 


